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ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
This will take place on 16th May at 7.00pm for 7.30pm with refreshments provided. 
Guest speakers will include Mark Musgrave from the National Trust regarding future plans for Sprivers, and an update from our local PCSO Dave Jenkins.

This is your chance as a parishioner to come and raise any Parish issues which the Council may be able to assist with, as well as hearing all the village updates.
UNCONTESTD PARISH ELECTION.

You may have seen on the parish notice board that there will not now be a parish election on 5th May. This is because the number of candidates nominated for the parish was equal to the number of spaces which we have to fill in the parish (9councillor seats).

The nine candidates who were nominated were therefore automatically elected to take their seats as parish Councillors in May.

The successful candidates are: Jane March, Stuart Davis, Ralph Stevens, Colin Russell, Linda Jenkins, Steve Isaacs, Valerie Holloway, Jackie Stanton and Matt Richards.

Come along and meet them at the Annual Parish Meeting on 16th May where they will be representing the Parish Council.
Please note that this does not affect the Tunbridge wells Borough council elections and Police and Crime commissioner elections which will still take place on 5th May! 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS THIS MONTH...
Annual Parish Council Meeting – Monday 9th May 7.30PM.
Annual Parish Meeting - Monday 16th May (please put this date in your diary to attend, in order to catch up on what is going on in the village!)

A schedule of meeting dates for 2016 is on our parish Council website and on the parish notice boards. They are also advertised on the Councils website along with lots of other useful information - www.horsmonden-pc.gov.uk. 
Please feel free to contact the clerk, as below.

Lucy Noakes (clerk) on (01892) 724989

Clerk to Horsmonden Parish Council

Telephone: 
01892 724989

E-mail: 

clerk@horsmonden-pc.gov.uk

USEFUL CONTACT NUMBERS:
Kent Highways services 03000 418181
Tunbridge wells Borough Council 01892 526121

Environment Agency 24 hour Flood line:08459881188
PCSO Jenkins - 079769584279
PC Moody 07800 6753434
Non emergency Police line – 101

Emergencies only  - 999
